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FIVE INSTRUCTORS GRANTED 
LEAVES BY STATE BOARD 

Five instructors . have been granted 
leaves of absence for the 1961-62 aca­
demic year by the State College Board. 

They are Alfred Leaee, industrial 
arts; Jack Jones, education; Roderick 
Forsgren and Barry Olson, business, and 
Charles Bruton, biology. 

Military leaves were granted to Dr. 
Charles Balcer, associate academic dean 
(June 19-30), and Dr. Rowland Anderson, 
mathematics department chairman (Feb. 
20-March 3). 

COLLEGE COMMITI'EE ORGANIZED 

Several central Minnesota communi- · 
ties were represented at a dinner meet­
ing sponsored by a newly organized 
State Cbllege Committee March 9 at Mit­
chell Hall Snack Bar. Purpose of the 
committee is to promote the college and 
higher education in central Minnesota, 
according to Earl Benning, chairman. 
nr·. George Budd was the speaker. The 
meeting was preceded by a tour of the 
campus. 

CB>IR TO SING AT COUJMBUS 

St. Cloud State College's Concert 
Choir is one of three choral groups in­
vited to perform at a national conven­
tion of the American Choral Directors 
Association April 6 in Columbus, o. 
Harvey Waugh is director. 
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FACULTY ADVISERS SOUGHr 
FOR 1962 SPAN PROGRAM 

No. 1 

The Minnesota SPAN Association is 
seeking qualified faculty members to 
lead suaaer groqp• oef 'top:-:rank!i'...g ooh-
1•.. atud~• tD GWeeee, Morocco, Ni­
geria and Peru in the summer of 1962, 
according to Dr. Robert Zuawinkle, lo­
cal SPAN adviser. 

Those chosen will receive a stipend 
of $1,250. Persons interested should 
submit a letter of application to Dr. 
Mitchell Charnley at the University of 
Minnesota. Applications must be re­
ceLved by April 14. 

ADDITION WILL DOUBLE SIZE 
OF COLLEGE HEATING PLANT 

'An addition which will double tbe 
size of the college heating plant is 
now under construction. The struct ure 
will adjoin the south side of the ex­
isting building. 

A network of steam tunnels installed 
on the caapus last fall will be part of 
the new beating system, according to 
Howard Walton, director of physical re­
sources. 

OFF-CAMPUS COURSES BEGIN MARCH 23 

St. Cloud State Cbllege will offer 
22 evening courses this spring in eight 
central Minnesota communities. Classes 
will be conducted on TUesdaysand Thurs­
days beginning March 23. 



CONSTRUCTION STARTS APRIL 15 
ON ALEXANDRIA SUMMER THEATRE 

Construction will begin April 1e ·on 
a summer theatre near Alexandria in 
which ten co~edies and dramas will be 
presented durin~ the 1961 tourist 
season. The model 300-seat theatre 
will be built on the Park Lane Country 
Club property at Lake L'homme Dieu. 

Operating the theatre will be a 
newly organized non-profit corporation 
called the Alexandria-St. Cloud State 
College Performing Arts Foundation. 
President George Budd heads the board 
of directors. 

Professional actors will make up the 
resident company supported by outstand­
ing college drama students from the 
Upper Midwest. Dr. Arthur Housman and 
Keith Michael will supervise the pro­
gram. 

Season tickets aoon will be avail­
able. Each production will run one 
week, Tuesday through Saturday. 

NEW CURRICULUM ADDED 
IN MEDICAL TECHNOLOGY 

A new curriculum in medical technol­
ogy leading to a bachelor's degree ls 
in ef-fect at St. Cloud State College with 
the approval of the State College Board. 

Under the program, students will re­
ceive twelve months of instruction at 
the School of Medical Technology at St. 
Cloud Hospital after completing three 
academic years at the college. 

FACULTY-STAFF NEWSLETTER is compiled 
and distributed by Information Services 
for the President's Office. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

A painting by Foster Marlow, ln­
atructor in art, was among those select­
ed for, a Twin Cities Area Artists Exhi­
bition Feb. 16-March 14 at the St~ Paul 
Gallery ••• Nine faculty members partici­
pated in a Mid-Winter Reading Confer­
ence Feb. 18 at Brainerd jointly sponso~ 
ed by the Central Minnesota Reading 
Council and Brainerd public schoola 
They were Dr. Victor Lohmann, Dr. Arnold 
Zaeske, Mrs. Florence Bennett, Mrs. Ele~ 
nor Campbell, Mrs. Sue Moss, Mrs. Audrey 
Crawford.,~ · M~ss Eva Cook.,; . . M1Me L.ucille 
Maier and Miss Ruth Moscrip... Robert 
Laudon, assistant professor of music, 
was chairman of a district music contest 
Feb. 18 in Brainerd sponsored by the 
Minnesota Music Teachers Association .•• 
Dr. James Barris, profeesor of history, 
was on the arrangements committee for a 
workshop on the subject matter prepar­
ation of elementary teachers March 3-4 
at St. Cloud State College sponsored by 
the State Advisory Committee on Teacher 
Education. The meeting included a study 
by Dr. Marvin · Holmgren, director of 
graduate studies, revealing what courses 
Minnesota colleges require of students 
preparing to become elementary teachers. 

Dr. Robert Zumwinkle, dean of stu­
dents, appeared with three SPAN students 
on a television program Jan. 17 on sta­
tion KCMT, Alexandria ••• Dr. Arthur 
Housman, College Theatre director and 
associate professor of speech, has been 
appointed to the Fine Arts Advisory 
Committee of the State Board of Educa-
tion. Also on the committee is Harvey 
Waugh, music department chairman ••• Dr. 
Rowland Anderson, mathematics department 
chairman, will teach a course in mathe­
matics this spring over KTCA, Minne­
sota's educational television station. 
The program will be televised from 7 tD 
8 p.m. Mondays beginning March 27. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr. Lorene Marvel, professor of 
music, conducted an elementary ausic 
workshop March 21 at Morris. Haarly 
200 classroom teachers, principals ·and 
music consultants from 21 west central 
Minnesota school districts attended ••• 
Edward Colletti, director of athletics , 
attended an annual meeting of the Na­
tional Association of Intercollegiate 
Athletics March 14-18 in Kansas City. 
He is chairman of the NAIA's 13th dis­
trict. Dr. John Kasper, baseball 
coach, also attended sessions -of the 
aeeting and Marlowe Severson, basket­
ball coach, attended a coaching clinic 
held in conjunction with the meeting ••• 
Dr. Donald Netzer, associate professor 
of geography, will conduct a field trip 
to Hawaii this summer. The tour party 
will leave St. Cloud July 26 and return 
Aug. 19... Dr. Philip Youngner, phys­
ics department chairman, attended an 
annual meeting of the American Associ­
ation of Physics Teachers Feb. 1-4 in 
New York. He also attended a meeting 
for directors of National SOlence Foun­
dation summer training programs Feb. 23 
-24 in Salt Lake City... Dr • . Barold 
Lieberman, associate professor of soci­
ology, attended a Seminar on Interna­
tional Affairs Jan. 2-6 in New York. 

LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE ORGANIZED 

Barbara Belschner and Kenneth Soder 
are co-chairmen of a legislative . coa­
mittee organized by tbe Civil service 
Employees Association. Other ~s 
are Mrs. Hazel Szafranski, Maynard 
Larson, Ray Welch and Sydney Drager. 

ASSOCIATION MEETS APRIL 13 

The next meeting of the Civil Ser­
vice Employees Association will be at 
7:30p.m. Thursday, April 13, in RDoJn 
228 of Stewart Hall. 

March, 1961 

Civil Service Notes: 

FOUR OFFICE EMP~YEES 

ADDED IN RECENT MONTHS 

Page S 

Four civil service office employees 
have been added to the college staff in 
recent ~ths, aoeording to the Buai­
~ Office, 

They are Mrs. Donna Kent, tabulating 
aachine operator, Registrar's Office; 
Mrs. Beulah Koch, clerk-typist I, Pla­
cement Office (81x-month appointment ); 
Mrs. Bonnie Schaefer, clerk-typist I, 
Library, and Mrs. Karen Clark, clerk­
typist I, Registrar*s Office. 

Miss Betty 
te.mporarily at 

Abfalter is filling in 
the libaary tor M~• 

NellLb Larson, who is ill. Mrs. Mabel 
Holthaus returned for a two-week as­
signment at Campus Laboratory achool. 
Resignations include Mrs. Betty Volt, 
clerk-typist I, Library, and Mrs. Mary 
Layer, clerk-typist I, Registrar's Of­
fice. 

Ralph Binkemeyer has been added a• 
janitor at Eastman Ball, replacing John 
Stark, who resigned. Mrs. Julia Rogo­
sheski, women's custodian at Eastman 
Hall, will retire at the end of March. 
Mrs. Elaine Benn resigned as dormitory 
director at Mitchell Hall. 

New custodial workers at Shoemaker 
Ball this school year include Mrs. Fran­
ces Keller, Mrs. Elufta Seaburg, Mrs. 
He len Spiczki and Mrs. Doris Herder. 
Mrs. Belen Mayhew is a new custodial 
worker for Lawrence Ball and Whitney 
Bbae. Campus Laboratory School ~ooks 

are Mrs. Susan Essler and Mrs. Mildred 
Heinen. 

NO CLASSES MARCH 31 

Classes will be dismissed and of­
fices closed March 31 for Good Friday. 
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WILSON INAUGURAL CEREMONIES 
INCLUDE FOUR FROM ST. CLOUD 

Four faculty members at St. Cloud 
State College participated in inaugural 
ceremonies Feb. 23 for President o. 
Meredith Wilson at the University of 
Minnesota. 

Dr. Robert Zumwinkle, dean of stu­
dents, was the official college re­
presentative in the absence of Presi­
dent George Budd, who was attending a 
meeting in Chicago. Others who attend­
ed were Dr. Victor Lohmann, director of 
the Psychological Services Center, re­
presenting Southeast Missouri State Col­
lege; Dr. T, A. Barnhart, chairman of 
the Division of Languages and Litera­
ture, representing the National Council 
of Teachers of English; and Dr. Floyd 
Perry, ckairman of the Division of Pro­
fessilonal labbr.atory Experi•neee··~ r•P­
presenting Eastern Oregon Cbllege. 

SEVENTY ATTEND SCIENCE INSTITUTE 

New techniques for teaching science 
were demonstrated at an institute at­
tended by nearly 70 junior and senior 
high school science teachers Feb. 3-4 
at St. Cloud State College. The pro­
gram was sponsored by the Minnesota 
Academy of Science and suppotted by the 
National Science Foundation. 

STUDENT TEACHING EVALUATED 

S~pervising teachers and adminis­
trators from some 30 cooperating schools 
helped the college evaluate its student 
teaching program at a conference March 
9. Speakers included Dr. Floyd Perry, 
chairman of the Division of Professional 
Laboratory Experiences, and Preatdant 
George Budd. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Four faculty members appeared on the 
program at an annual meeting of the 
Speech Association of America Dec. 28-
30 in St. Louis. Dr. Cllarles Balcer, 
associate academic dean, was chairman 
of a panel discussion on ·~aaobiQg 

Speech in the Secondary Schoo I:' Dr~ 

Robert Wick, speech department chairma~ 
read a paper on "Teaching Teachers to 
Use Discussion." Donald Dedmon, aaell $~ 

tant professor of speech, read a paper 
entitled th·n Issue: Hawaiian Statehood 
--A Half Century of Congressional De­
bating." Francis Voelker, English in­
structor, read a paper on ''Teaching 
Listening in the Secondary School" ••• 
Dr. Edwin Nash, professor of business, 
was recorder at an accounting round­
table dqring an annual convention of 
the National Business Teachers Associ­
ation Dec. 27-29 in Chicago. Marvin 
Clark, instructor in business, was sec­
retary for a basic business roundtable. 
Also attending was Dr. Lyle Ball, pro­
fessor of business... Harvey Waugh, 
music department chairman, was chairman 
of a choral seminar during an annual 
Mid-Winter Clinic sponsored by the Minn­
esota Music Educators Association Feb. 
10-11 'in Minneapolis. Roger Barrett, 
assistant professor of music, was chair­
man of .a band demonstration... · ~rs. 

June Goemer and Miss Marlene Adrian of 
the women's physical education depart­
ment attended a national convention of 
the Alneriean Association for Health, 
Physical Education and Recreation March 
17-21 at Atlantic City, N. J. Mrs. 
Goemer is state membership chairman for 
the organization... President George 
Budd has been appointed to the public 
relations committee of the American As­
sociation of Colleges for Teacher Ed­
ucation. Be attended an annual meeting 
of the association Feb. 22-25 in Chicago. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Mrs. Helen Steen Huls, instructor in 
music, has been accepted as a fellow in 
the American Institute of Vocal . Peda­
gogy, the highest professional category 
for members of the National Association 
of Teach~rs of Singing... Dr. A. H. 
Schelske, principal of Campus Labora­
tory School~ was host for a meeting of 
laboratory ~hool principals from the 
five state eolleges Feb. 10... Burton 
P. Allen, president of the First Na­
tional Bank of Kilaca, taught a course 
in ''Money and Banking" during the win­
ter quarter. Allen is a past presidGnt 
of the National 'Association of Bank 
Auditors and Comptrollers ••• Miss Vir­
ginia Williams and Donald Beattie, 
assistant professors of business, at­
tended a meeting of the National Assoc­
iation for Business Teacher Education 
Feb. 23-25 in Chicago ••• Miss Graces. 
Nugent, assistant professor of educa­
tion, was on the program at a national 
convention of the Association for Stu­
dent Teaching Feb. 22-25 in Chicago. 
She is a member of the organization's 
projected planning committee ••• Eight 
faculty members have participated in a 
"College Inquiry" program over Radio 
Station WJON in St. Cloud. They are 
Dr. Philip Youngner, Dr.Harold Hopkins. 
Dr. John Laakso, D~ Frances Bleick, Dr. 
Lyle Ball, Gerald Ahlquist, David Gret­
her and Ben Moore •• ~ Dr. Frank Slo­
betz, chairman of the Division of Ed­
ucation, Philosophy and ·psychology, 
attended sessions of the National Soci­
ety of College Teachers of Education, 
American Educational Research Associ­
ation and American Association of Col­
leges for Teacher Education Feb. 22-25 
in Chicago... Donald Dedmon, assistant 
professor of speech, directed a first 
annual Debate and Public Speaking Con­
ference Jan. 20-21 at the college. 

Page 5 

THIRTEEN EVENTS FEATURED 
IN FIRST ARTS FESTIVAL 

Thirteen events in music, art, dance 
&aft ~drama were fea~ured in a first an­
nual Fine Arts Festival Feb. 16 through 
March 10 at St .. . cloud State College. 

The program included Agnes de Mille, 
Basil Rathbone, the Windhurst Riverboat 
Four, college choral groups, a College 
Theatre production, the Joseph Gifford 
Dancers, the opera "Carmen" by the Na­
tional Opera Company and an exhibit of 
contemporary art. 

Beeause of the festival's success, 
plans already are underway for a simi­
lar event next winter. 

Faculty members who helped coordi­
nate the program were Mrs, Mildred 
Jones, Dr. Algalee Meinz, Harvey Waugh, 
Dr. Arthur Housman, Dr. Frances Bleick 
and Ray Rowland. 

PHI DELTA KAPPA INSTALLS 
ST. CLQUD CAMPUS CHAPTER 

More than 50 career men in education 
from central Minnesota were initi!ted 
into Phi Delta Kappa when a new campus 
chapter of that organization was in­
stalled Feb. 18 at St. Cloud State Col­
lege. 

Phi Delta Kappa is an international 
professional fraternity for men in ed­
ucation. 

The St. Cloud chapter, named Epsilon 
Theta, replaces the Beta Mu field chap­
ter. Dr. Marvin Holmgren, director of 
graduate studi~ was elected president. 

Send 1 tems for the Newsletter . t ·o Room 
116, Stewart Hall, or call Ext. 220. 
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PUBLICATIONS 

The communication 
Cloud State College 
new bock 
General 
McGrath 

entitled 
Education" 
of Columbia 

proiraJn at St. 
is described in a 

"CoJI\JI\unication in 
edited by Earl J. 
University. The 

chapter on St. Cloud was prepared by Dr. 
T. A. Barnhart, chairman of the DivisioD 
of Languages and Literature, Dr. Cha·rles 
Balcer, associate academic dean, and 
William Donnelly, assistant professor 
of English and journalism •• ~ All .article ·· 
entitled "American and Austrian Litera­
ture" by Dr. Robert Rie, assistant pro.J 
fessor of German, appeared in the Janu­
ary issue of Wort in der Zeit, a liter­
ary magazine publi&beS 1D Vienna ••• 
"The Elementary Principal in Minnesota," 
an article by Dr. Donald Pollock, as­
sociate professor of education, appeared 
in the fall issue of Minnesota Elemen­
tary Principal.... An article on the 
use of the suffix "ess" by Df ·;. Robert· 
Coard, assistant professor of English 
appeared in the winter issue of Georgia 
Review, a quarterly publication of the 
University of Georgia ••• An article on 
industrial arts education by Alfred 
Lease, industrial arts instructor, ap­
peared in the February issue of School 
Shop. 

NEW BROCHURES PLANNED 

Illustrated brochures describing 
academic programs of the college will 
be prepared this spring and summer for 
distribution to high schools beginning 
next fall. 

PHaros EXHIBITED IN STEWART HALL 

Photographs by Carlton Brook!.-, a 
professional photographer in St. Paul, 
will be exhibited until March 31 in the 
first floor lounge of Stewart Hall. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Two faculty members presented lao• 
ture-demonstrations at high schools in 
a visiting scientists program supported 
by the National Science Foundation Dar~ 
ing · tbcl ·~tortth~- o., Ja·Jtu~. ·Or. 
Harry Goehring, associate professor of 
science educatio~ spoke at Atwater a~ 

McGregor. David Grether, assistant pro­
fessor of biology, spoke at Fergus 
Falls and Big Lake... Dr. Victor Loh­
mann, director of the Psychological 
Services Center, spoke at a mid-winter 
meeting of the Minnesota Speech and 
Hearing Association Jan.29 at St. Cloud 
State College. Dr. Lohmann also des­
cribed the statewide achievement test­
ing program at a meeting of the Central 
Minnesota Secondary Principals Associ­
ation Jan. 26 at the college... Dr. 
Harold Hopkins, biology department 
chairman, attended a meeting for dir­
ectors of National Science Foundation 
summer training programs Dec. 9-10 in 
Tulsa. He also spoke at an annu4l m~et­
ing of the Stearns County Soil Conser­
vation District Feb. 13 in Belgrade ••• 
Harold Krueger, instructor in music, 
directed the brass ensemble in _a con­
cert March 6 over KCMT-TV, Alexandria • 
••• Dr. A. F. Brainard, chairman of the 
Division of Health and Physical Educa­
tion, will be a panelist at a central 
district convention of the American As­
sociation for Health, Physical Educa­
tion and Recreation April 4-7 in Wich­
ita, ~n. Others from the division who 
will attend are Dr. George Serdula, Dr. 
Frances Bleick, Miss Marj~rie Biegler 
and Miss Marlene Adrian... Mrs. Mil­
dred Jones, assistant dean of students, 
attended an annual convention of the 
National Association of Women Deans and 
Counselors March 21-25 in Denver. She 
represented the Minnesota association, 
of which she is secretary-treasurer. 
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McLELAND NAMED DIRECI'OR 

ON SfATE COLLEGE OOARD 

L. K. McLeland, division manager for 
Northern States Power Company, has been 
named St. Cloud resident director on 
the State College Board by Governor El­
mer L. Andersen. He succeeds Dr. Harry 
B. Clark. 

During h~s ten years as a resident 
of St. Cloud, McLeland has served two 
terms as president of the Chamber of 
Commerce and was one of the founders 
and the first president of St. Cloud 
Opportunities, Inc. 

He also has .been president of the 
Central Minnesota Council of Boy Scouts 
and is a past president of the ~Lions 
Club. 

CONSTRUCTION BEGINS THIS SUMMER 
ON INDUSTRY AND ARTS BUILDING 

Construction will begin this summer 
on a $950,000 Industry and Arts Build­
ing at St. Cloud State College. 

The two-story concrete and brick 
structure will house the departments of 
industrial arts and arts. Funds were 
provided by the 1959 Legislature. 

The building will be erected just 
west of the Mathematics and Science 
Building and will be of similar design. 
It will provide about 34,500 square 
feet of floor space. 
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TOURS, EXHIBITS PLANNED 
DURING PARENI'S' WEEKEND 

No. 2 

St. Cloud State College will roll 
out the red carpet for parents of stu­
·dents on Parents• Weekend May 12, 13 
and 14. Letters have been sent to all 
parents inviting them to spend a few 
hours or the entire weekend on the cam­
pus. They will be encouraged to tour 
the library and classrooms, meet teach­
ers, visit dormitories and eat in the 
college cafeterias. 

Faculty members have been asked to 
remain in their offices until 5 p.m. 
Friday, May 12, to meet visitors. Sev~ 

eral departments have prepared exhibits. 

cc:u.mNCEMENI' IS JUNE 10 

Annual commencement exercises at St. 
Cloud State College will be conducted 
Saturday, June 10. Degrees will be 
awarded in an 11 a.m. ceremony at Selke 
Field. Music will be provided by the 
concert band and concert choir. In the 
event of rain, the ceremony will be 
held in Stewart Hall Auditorium. 

THEATRE PRESENTS "SOUTH PACIFIC" 

"South Pacific," one of Broadway's 
biggest bits, will be presented May 11-
14 by the College Theatre. Performan­
ces are scheduled for 8 p.m. Thursday, 
Friday and Saturday and 2 p.m. Sunday. 
Dr. Arthur Housman is directing the p~ 
and Harvey Waugh is musical director. 
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DR. APPLEGATE TO COORDINATE 
TEACHER EDUCATION PROGRAM 

Dr. Irvamae Applegate, professor of 
education, has been named associate 
dean for teacher education at St. Cloud 
State College, effective July 1. 

Dr. Applegate will coordinate the 
teacher education program, which is a 
part of all academic divisions. She 
also will head the Division of Educa­
tion, which will include members of the 
Campus Laboratory School staff and off­
campus student teaching supervisors. 

Dr. Frank Slobetz, professor of edu­
cation and psychclogy, was named chair­
man of the Division of Psychology. The 
education and psychology divisions will 
replace the present Division of Educa­
tion, Philosophy and Psychology headed 
by Dr. Slobetz. In the Division of 
Education, Dr. Perry will be director 
of student teaching, a new position . . 

In setting up the Division of Psy­
chology, President George F. Budd 
pointed out that psychology is a separ­
ate academic discipline and is no 
longer limited to educational psychol­
ogy in the college curriculum. The 
Psychological Services Center will con­
tinue to operate under the direction of 
Dr. V:l.ctor LohJnann. 

President Budd also appointed Dr. 
James Harris, professor of history, 
chairman of the Division of Social Sci­
ences. He replaces Dr. H. P. Lohrmann, 
wbo asked to be relieved of the admin­
istrative assignment. 

Another administrative change will 
become effective this summer with the 
rerlacement of Dr. H. A. Clugston as 
academic dean by Dr. Charles Balcer. 

FACULTY PLRSONALS 

Dr. Paul lnc~ell, associate profes­
sor of education and psychology, is the 
new president of Epsilon Theta chapter 
of Phi Delta Kappa, a professional fra­
ternity for men in education. He suc­
ceeds Dr. Marvin Holmgren, coordinator 
of graduate studies. Other new offi­
cers include Brendan McDonald, assis­
tant registrar, treasurer; Dr. Vernon 
Mork, associate professor of education, 
secretary, and Dr. Fred Menninga, as­
sociate professor of education, faculty 
sponsor ••• Dr. Raymond Larson, chair­
man of the Arts and Music Division, and 
Dr. Perry G. Rawland, associate profes­
sor of industrial arts, attended a meet­
ing of the American Industrial Arts As­
sociation the first week of April in 
St. Louis ••• Dr. Merle Michaelson, as­
sociate professor of biology, directed 
an annual Central Minnesota Science 
Fair April 15 at the college.~. Five 
members of the mathematics faculty at­
tended a meeting of the National Coun­
cil of Mathematics Teachers April 7-8 
in Chicago. They were Dr. Rowland An­
derson, department chairman, Dr. Roland 
Vandell, Ernest Stennes, All~n Brink 
and Alyn Dull ••• Dr. Algalee Meinz, 
art department chairman, was a panelist 
durinG a National Art Education Associ­
ation convention April 10-15 in Miami 
Beach, Fla ••• President George F. Budd 
has accepted an invitation to serve as 
a consultant to the Minnesota Commis­
sion on Teacher Education and Profes­
sional Standards. He also attended a 
regional leadership planning conference 
April 16-19 at the University of W·ls­
consin. Purpose of the meeting, spon­
sored by the National Education Ass0~i­
ation and the U.S. Office of Education, 
was to disseminate information ah0ut 
new instructional media to key educa­
tional leaders. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr. Rowland Anderson, mathematics 
department chairman, was a panelist at 
a spring co.nference of the Minnesota 
Council of Teachers of Mathematics 
March 27 at St. Louis Park ·Bigh School. 
Other members of the department who at­
tended were Alyn Dull, Allen Brink and 
Ernest Stennes ••• A painting by Foster 
Marlow, instructor in art, was among 
those selected for a second annual Red 
River Exhibition of Paintings March 19 
to April 3 at the Rourke Gallery in 
Moorhead ••• J. Dixon Emswiler, assis­
tant professot- of education, att.ended a 
convention of the Council for Except­
ional Children April 3-7 in Detroit ••• 
Dr. Arnold Zaeske, associate professor 
of education, was in charge of local 
arrangements for a Minnesota Reading 
Association conference April 22 at St. 
Cloud State College... Dr •. Philip 
Youngner, physics department chairman, 
lectured March 23 at Pierz Hlgh School 
and April 6 at Staples High School as 
part of a visiting scientist program 
sponsored by the Minnesota Academy of 
Science... Miss Myrl Carlsen, assis­
tant professor of music, directed the 
Cecilians in concerts at four central 
Minnesota high schools during April ••• 
James Davis, assistant professor of po­
litical science, accompanied four stu­
dents to a Public Affairs Conference 
April 12-15 at Principia Colleee near 
St. Louis ••• Dr. Truman Pouncey, col­
lege registrar, attended an annual meet­
ine of the American Association of Col­
lege Registrars and Admissions Officers 
April 19-21 in Miami, Fla ••• Dr. Har­
old Hopkins, biology department chair­
man, attended a meeting for directors 
of in-service institutes supported by 
the National Science Foundation April 
24-25 in St. Louis. 

Civil Service Notes: 

BUSINESS OFFICE R!PORTS 
ADDITIONS AND PROMOTIONS 

Two civil service office employees 
have been added to the college staff 
since mid-March, according to the Busi­
ness Office. 

Miss Janice Pietron is a new clerk­
typist I at Kiehle Library and Mrs~ Ly­
las Boonstra is a new clerk-steno I at 
Information Services. Mrs. Boonstra 
replaces June Cameron, who was promoted 
to clerk-steno II at Campus Laboratory 
School. 

Edwin Heying bas been promoted to 
building foreman I, replacing Arnold 
Aubol, who retired, Mrs. Ida Schreiner 
is a new custodial worker I at Eastman 
Hall, replacing a~other retiring em­
ployee, Mrs. Julia Rogosbeski. 

SECRETARIES ATrEND CONFERENCE 

Eight secretaries at st. Cloud State 
College attended a spring conference of 
the Minnesota Association of Educa­
tional Secretaries May 6 in Austin. 
They were Mrs. Jewell Paulson, Mrs. 
Leone Bauerly, Mrs, Hazel Szafranski, 
Inez Kronenberg, Phyllis Lesnick, Bar­
bara Belschner, June Cameron and Amelia 
Hockert, 

NATIONAL DIRECTOR VISITS 

Sherwood Iessner, national director 
of program services for United Cerebral 
Palsy, visited the Campus Laboratory 
School classroom for cerebral palsied 
children March 22. Miss Eva Cook is 
supervisor of the special education 
unit. 
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SUtlMER SESSIONS TO FEATURE 
WORKSHOPS , TRIPS , INSTITUTES 

May, 

St. Cloud State College will offer 
seven workshops. two field trips and 
two science institutes this summer, ac­
cording to Dr. Charles Balcer, associ­
ate academic dean. 

Included will be two workshops in 
electronics, one in dance education, 
one in aero-space, one in elementary 
school art, one in reading and one in 
summer theatre. The field trips will 
be made to Europe and Hawaii. Junior 
and senior high school science teachers 
and outstanding high school science 
students have been selected for the in­
stitutes. 

Dates for the two summer sessions 
are June 13-July 21 and July 24-Aug. 26. 

STUDENTS, FACULTY DISCUSS 
COLLEGE'S "PUBLIC IMAGEtt 

A selected group of students and 
faculty discussed the college's "public 
image" at a conference April 15 at Ta­
lahi Lodge. Dr. Robert Zumwinkle, dean 
of students, was chairman of the plan­
ning committee. 

Purpose of the meeting was to gain a 
better understanding of the appearance 
the college makes to the public and to 
recommend ways to improve that image. 

IRANIAN PROFESSOR ON CAMPUS 

Dr. Jalil Massoudi, professor of 
business at the University of Tehran, 
Iran, spent four days in March observing 
business administration and education 
classes at the college. He was a guest 
of Arthur Beattie, assistant professor 
of business. 

I 
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FACULTY PERSONAlS 

Miss Lucille Maier, instructor in 
education, has been elected president 
of the Central Minnesota Reading Coun­
cil. She succeeds Dr. Arnold Zaeske, 
associate professor of education .... Dr. 
Frank Slobetz, chairman of the Division 
of Education, Philosophy and Psychology, 
and Ernest Stennes, assistant professor 
of mathematics, attended a regional coo­
ference on the undergraduate program in 
mathematics proposed by the Mathemati­
cal Association of America May 2-3 in 
Chicago ••• The College Chronicle, stu­
dent newspaper, has been awarded a 
first-class rating by the Associated 
Collegiate Press. Miss Freda Martin, 
instructor in English, is faculty ad­
viser ••• Dr. Albert Krueger, associate 
professor of education and psychology, 
w_ill supervise a career and college 
counseling service for central Minne­
sota high school students this summer. 
Counseling will be done by graduate st~ 
dents completing work on their master•s 
degrees in guidance and counseling ••• 
Five book reviews by Dr. Robert Rie, 
professor of German, have recently been 
published, including three in the Ameri­
can Journal of Comparative Law .•• Dr. 
Frances Bleick, chairman of the women's 
physical education department, was a 
panelist during a central district con­
vention of the Association of Physical 
Education for College Women April 1-3 
in Wichita, Kan ••• Dr. Arthur Nelson, 
chairman of the Mathematics and Science 
Division, attended an annual convention 
of the National Science Teachers Associ­
ation March 25-28 in Chicago ••• Mrs. 
Mildred Jones, assistant dean of stu­
dents, attended an annual meeting of 
the Minnesota Association of Women Deans 
and Counselors April 7-8 at Hamline Uni;;. 

versity. She is secretary-treasurer of 
the organization. 
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SEASON TICKETS AVAILABLE 
FOR THEATRE L1 HOMME DIEU 

Season tickets for Theatre LtHomme 
Dieu, a new summer theatre at Alexan­
dria to be conducted in cooperation 
with St. Cloud State College, are now 
available at the theatre office. 

A book of ten tickets for $14.50 
will admit one adult to each of the ten 
performances. The tickets also may be 
used for ten admissions to a single pe~ 
formance or in any other combination. 

Auditions for the theatre's resident 
company were conducted during April in 
New York and Pittsburgh by Keith Mich­
ael, assistant professor of speech. He 
and Dr. Arthur Housman, theatre direc­
tor, also conducted auditions in Minne­
apolis. 

LABORATORY SCHOOL TO BE ENLARGED 

Construction will begin this month 
on a $283,413 addition to the Campus 
Laboratory School. The addition, which 
will be an extension of the east wing 
of the present building, will include a 
gymnasium and an allied arts center. 

POUNCEY .TO TENNESSEE 

Dr. Truman Pouncey, registrar since 
1956, has been named dean of admissions 
and records at the University of Tennes­
see. The appointment begins Sept. 1 
and his resignation at the college be­
comes effective Aug. 31. 

FACULTY PICNIC IS MAY 15 

A faculty family picnic featuring 
barbecued chicken has been scheduled 
for 5 to 7 p.m. May 15 at Wilson Park. 
Tickets are now on sale. 

DR. BLEICK HEADS FACULTY ASSOCIATION 

New Faculty Association president is 
Dr. Frances Bleick, chairman of the wo­
men's physical education department. 
Elected May 1, she succeeds Dr. Victor 
Lohmann. Other new officers are Dr. 
George Serdula, vice-president; Mrs. 
Evelyn Homstad, secretary; Dr, A. H. 
Schelske, treasurer, and Dr. Lyle Ball, 
IFPC representative. Named to the ex­
ecutive board were Dr. James House, Dr. 
Albert Krueger and Dr. Harry Goehring. 

FACULTY PERSONALS 

An article by Russell Madsen, in­
structor in business, appears in the 
May issue of The Balance Sheet, a maga­
zine for business and economics teach­
ers. It explains a new method he de­
veloped for assigning shorthand home­
work to high school students ••• Philip 
Tideman, assistant professor of geogra­
phy, accompanied the Aero Club to Texas 
A & M College for an annual air meet 
April 28-29 sponsored by the National 
Intercollegiate Flying Association. For 
the third consecutive year, the St. 
Cloud club won top honors. Another f~ 
ulty adviser, Dr. Rowland Anderson, was 
unable to attend ••• Mrs, Mary Scharf, 
assistant professor of education and 
psychology, spoke at a March meeting of 
the Kimball PTA ••• Miss Lucille Maier, 
Mrs. Eleanor Campbell, Dr. Victor Loh­
mann and Dr. Arnold Zaeske attended an 
annual convention of the International 
Reading Association May 4-6 in St. 
Louis... Two members of the business 
faculty, A. Donald Beattie and Marvin 
Clark, were on the program at a Re­
search Conference for Advisors in Busi­
ness Education April 21-22 at the Uni­
versity of Minnesota. Others who at­
tended were Miss Virginia Williams and 
Harry Olson. 
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Clugston Comments: 

ACADEMIC DEAN 1 COMPLETING 30 YEARS AT THE COLLEGE, 
REFLECTS ON GROWTH AND CHANGES HE BAS WITNESSED 

Page 6 

(Editor's Note: This spring marks the completion of 30 years of service on 
the St. Cloud State College faculty for Academic Dean Herbert A. Clugston. Al­
though he soon will step down as dean, Dr. Clugston will continue to teach until 
his retirement in 1963. On the occasion of his 30th "anniversary", Dean Clugston 
was asked to reflect at random on those eventful years between 1931 and 1961, and 
to comment on the present situation as he sees it. The following paragraphs sum­
marize those observations.) 

GROWTH 

From the vantage point of 30 years at the college, the 
last _. 17~ as academic dean, one gains perspective with respect 
to the growth that has taken place. Growth brings with it both 
the good and the not so good. Predominantly, it has brought 
good to this college. The student body has grown to propor­
tions unpredictable in 1931, The total enrollment for the fall 
quarter of 1931 was 1,001. Full-time, on-campus enrollment 
last fall was 3,096. 

The curriculum has undergone many changes. A major cur­
riculum revision in 1934 under the leadership of Dr. John Mc­
Crary witnessed the struggle between those who desired a more 
liberal education and those who wanted to retain the emphasis 
on methods. The "general constants" were established at this 
time, anticipating by 16 years the arrival of the "general edu­
cation" program. The majors and minors included these general 
constants, the special methods courses and student teaching, A 
second major curriculum revision in 1950 corrected this situ­
ation by eliminating these and creating more substantial major­
minor areas. The influx of men students after World War II 
created a demand for a more diversified curriculum. No longer 
was the college to be a single purpose institution for educa­
ting teachers. First came the pre-professional curriculums and 
Joint registration with the University of Minnesota. Then came 
the demand for the bachelor of arts degree curriculum. Fin­
ally, in response to mountine requests, came the graduate pro­
gram with its master of science in education degree. All of 
these created demands for new courses, new emphases and new 
staff. In 1960, a Curriculum Survey Committee was created to 
study intensively the curriculum and instructional organization 
of the college. Findings and recommendations of this committee 
are even now being implemented. Ever mindful of its fine repu­
tation, the college seeks further refinement and development of 
its program and studies. 

(Continued on Page 7) 

CURRICULUM 
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Clugston Comments (continued): 

The college bas developed areas for preparation of teach­
ers in special education, such as speech correction, mental re­
tardation, cerebral palsy, reading and counseling, It has 
sponsored a prograa making school psychologists available to 
area schools unable to afford these services by themselves. 

SPECIAL SERVICES The Psychological Services Center has enjoyed phenominal suc­
cess. Begun in 1948 for the purpose of developing a program of 
counseling and remedial reading, it has become recognized as 
one of the outstanding centers of its kind in the Upper Midwest. 
The organization and development of the Bureau of Instructional 
Resources has made more functional the excellent library, the 
audio-visual eenter and the curriculum laboratory. 

One of the outstanding accomplishMents has been the devel­
opment of the off-campus student teaching program. Now opera­
ting in 26 cooperating public schools, it is providing students 
with the opportunity to live the life of a teacher and to learn 
the art of teaching under the supervision of well-prepared col­
lege supervisors and competent participating classrooa teachers. 
Cooperatint schools are now, in fact, a part of the college 
program for the education of teachers. 

OFF-CAMPUS 
STUDENI' TEACHING 

An expression one often heard years ago was, '~e're just 
one big happy family." By and large that was true,. We of the 
faculty knew each other and each other's families • . There were 
no divisions, departments, chairmen or deans, other than tbe 
dean of women and dean of men. The spirit of cordiality was 
nearly universal. It became traditional and spilled over into 
student-faculty relationships. One of the marks of distinction 
which likewise becaae a tradition was the warmth and freedom of 

ttFAMILYu TRADITION communication between student and teacher. Unfortunately, the 
increase in the size of the faculty and the student body is 
threatening these basic traditions -- one of the ''not-so-goods" 
of growth. It appears to be inevitable. Once the faculty was, 
tor the greater part, housed in one building. Now we have di­
visions housed in separate buildings. Once we knew nearly ev­
ery student on the ca•pus by his first name. Now we don't. 
The autual loss is great. Every effort should be made to keep 
the rtfamilyn tradition alive. 

There is much talk today about academic standards and 
here, again, the St. Cloud tradition has been good. If t~e 
proof of the pudding is in the eating, then we can be jcstly 
proud because our "product" has been well received. Increased 

(Continued on Page 8) 
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Clugston Comments (continued): 

numbers and complex problems may threaten this cherished tradi­
tion. The influx of students in recent years has brought many 
to us who are incapable of mastering a collegiate level aca­
demic prograM as well as too many who have little desire to do 
so~ This situation has called forth many devices that pose as 
academic standards. Most of them are good when wisely employed 
but too often become tthard boiled" or artificial. It is true 
that we must employ a system of selective retention under pre-
sent-day enrollment conditions when there is no selective ad- ACADEMIC STANDARDS 
mission. Otherwise, true academic standards are difficult to 
maintain. However, there is no substitute for good classroom 
instruction for maintaining high academic standards. The stu-
dent must be our first concern. It is the professional obliga-
tion of every college teacher to maintain the highest possible 
level of instruction for, regardless of class size or student 
incompetency, it is the quality of instruction that counts. 
Let the failures fall as they will. 

St. Cloud State College has grown but, more significantlY, 
it has made progress. Its heritage is behind us but its 
achievements and contributions are with us. Mistakes have been 
made. The present is in our hands and the future lies before 
us~ As we profit by the failures of the past we make more se-

"KEEP GOING,GANG" cure the successes of the future. As we continue and increase 
our dedication to the task -- the education of the youth of 
Minnesota -- we shall minimize future failures. One might be 
tempted to declaim, "Gird your loins!" or "Take up the banner~" 
or "Onward and upward!" But permit me just to say, ''Keep going, 
gang." 

FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr. Marvi~ Holmgren, director of 
graduate studies, attended a fifth an­
nual invitational conference on admin­
istrative research May 4-6 at Indiana 
State Teachers College... Dr. -Donald 
Pollock, associ~~e professor of educa­
tion, was chai~-~n of ;a school s~aff 
coJDJni ttee during > = ~· ~ wdrkshop op "DeVf3~­
oping Evaluative CTiteria for Elemen­
tary Schools" April 10-11 at the Uni­
versity of Minnesota Contin~at\qn ·c~~~ 
ter ••• Miss Virftinia ~illiams~ ass~,­
tant professor of bus~~ess, ~~,: · be~p 

elected first vice-president of the 
Minnesota chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma, 
national honorary society for women in 
education. She begins her two-year 
term July 1... Three kits to be used 
as teaching aids have beep destgp~d by 
Alfred Lease~ ippuatrial a~ls ~ns~r~c· 
tor~ One ia ~n ~le9tric moto~ ~~t fqr 
j ,unior high Sf;hool · s~udents, another is 
an oscillator kit for senior high schoOL 
and college students and the third is a 
multite~ter kil for checking voltages ••• 
~e. ~l~lar~d JQ{les, assistant de.an of 
stQde.:p~s, was ~n charcre of a Talah~ 

. I 
Qpnfer~nce on student life. April 29. 
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Two Will Teach On Other Campuses: 

FACULTY TO TRAVEL, STUDY AT HOME AND ABROAD DURING SUMMER 

At least five St. Cloud State Col­
lege faculty members will travel over­
seas this summer while five others do 
special research closer to home. 

Headed for Europe are Dr, Harold 
Lieberman, James Davis, Dr. Lewis Smith 
and Dr. Calvin Gower. Dr. Lieberman 
will conduct a field trip to major Eur­
opean cities, Davis will study at Eng­
land's _Qxford University, Dr. Smith 
will study in France and England and Dr. 
Gower will travel extensively through­
out the British Isles and the Continent. 
Dr. Donald Netzer will conduct a field 
trip to Hawaii. Davis and Dr. Smith 
will be doing research under Hill Foun­
dation grants for the Tri-College 
"Great Issues" program. 

Dr. Lorene Marvel will travel to 
Washington, D.C., and New York City to 
do research for the Music Educators Na­
tional Conference, Philip Tideman, 
working under a Hill Foundation grant, 
will travel west into the upper Mis~ 

DAVIS NAAffiD SPAN ADVISER 

James Davis, assistant professor of 
political science, has been ~amed fac­
ulty adviser for SPAN students who will 
study in Nigeria during the summer of 
1962. Purpose of SPAN is to promote 
international understanding by_ sending 
outstanding Minnesota college students 
to other countries for study and travel. 

FACULTY-STAFf ~WSLET1ER ~s pTep~r~d 

and (iistrj.b\ited by Jntoraaa tioJl ~er..vices 
for ~he J?~e~ident ,' s- Off :lee! -_ -.~e~d · 1 te~s 
to Room 116, Ste\}'a,rt Hall, or. · . ca~l ?20. 

. . :• . . .: · ' ~ .' t.. .. 
. . ,. :·~·:.-- '. ·· · . -~: 

~ . 

souri and upper Columbia river basins. 
He will be gathering information for a 
paper on "Freedom and National Resour­
ces Planning,tt Another Hill .Foundation 
researcher will be Maynard Bjorgo, who 
will ta~e a course at the New School 
for Social Research in New York to ob­
tain ideas for a paper on ''Technology 
and the Cultural-Spiritual Lag.,. 

-Charles Bruton will continue field 
investigations on the ruffed grouse and 
Dr. Harry Goehring will collect mammal 
and rock specimens on a trip around 
Lake Superior. 

Two faculty members will teach on 
other campuses -- Dr. David Jelden at 
Colorado State College and Dr. Edward 
Selden at Iowa State Teachers College. 

At least nine will participate in 
workshops, conferences, clinics and in­
stitutes. They are: Dr. Marvel, ele­
mentary music clinician, Schmitt Music 
Clinic, Minneapolis; Guido Detra, Col­
lege Driver Education Teachers Work­
shop, Michigan State University; Mrs. 
Helen Huls, speaker at National Associ­
ation of Teachers of Singing Workshop, 
San Francisco State College; Mrs. June 
Goemer and Rodney Anfenson, College 
Health Workshop, Gull Lake; Dr. James 
Harris, lecturer during Moorhead State 
College Summer Lecture Series; ~r. lr­
vamae Applegate, Teacher Education and 
Professional Standards Conference, Pen­
sylvania State University; Davia F. 
Grether, Plant Biochemistry Conf,erence, 
Appleton, Wis., and ~eTJc~n Jnstitute 
of Biological Sciences ~~~ti~g, Purdue 
V~~versi ty; and Marlow.e· .s~~.ierson, caach­

· ~ng clinics at Concord~~ ·_ and Bemidj~ 

State colleges. 
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FACULTY MEETINGS MONDAY 
WILL INCLUDE LUNCHEON 

Faculty Day Monday, Sept. 18, will 
open with a general meeting at 9:30 a.m. 
in the Mathematics and Science Auditor­
ium, according to President George F. 
Budd. 

Also on the schedule: 10:30 a.m., 
advisers meet with deans Balcer and Zum­
winkle, Room 207, Stewart Hall; 12 nooD, 
luncheon at Shoemaker Hall Cafeteria; 
1:15 p.m., division meetings. Luncheon 
tickets ($1) will go on sale at 8:30 
a.m. at the Math-Science Building. 

New faculty will meet with President 
Budd and Dean Balcer at 10 a.m. Tuesday 
in Room 124, Stewart Hall. 

The president's reception for facul­
ty and students is · scheduled for 8:30 
to 10 p.m. Friday, Sept. 22, in Mitch­
ell Hall main lounge. 

WHITE NAMED PRESIDENT'S ASSISTANT 

New assistant to the president is 
Jack White, formerly public relations 
director for the Michigan Education As­
sociation. In the newly created posi­
tion, White will help Dr. George F. 
Budd in administrative matters. White 
will complete requirements for a Ed.D. 
degree this winter at Michigan State 
University. 

September, · l961 

Greetings from President Budd 

DESPITE VARIED DUTIBS, 
WE HAVE COMMON GOAL 

No, 3 

There was a time when St. Cloud 
State College was so small that the 
president could easily extend a "wel­
come back" to each faculty member in 
the fall. 

Today, with more than 200 of you 
scattered over the campus, it is more 
difficult to convey personal greetings. 

Nevertheless, I want you to know 
that your return, or your arrival if 
you're new, pleases me a great deal. 
It also signifies the beginning of a 
banner year · for higher education in 
general and for St. Cloud in pa~ular. 

To get the ball rolling, we have 
scheduled faculty meetings from which 
you will gain important and useful in­
formation. Your own contributions will 
be welcomed, too, 

In these meetings, as well as 
throughout the year, we should keep re­
minding ourselves that however varied 
our individual duties may be, all of us 
share a common goal: to provide quality 
education for every student enrolled. 

End of "pep talk". Now it's time to 
roll up our sleeves. Glad you're here 
to help. 

FACULTY-STAFF ~WSLET~R is compiled and distributed by Information 
for the Presiden~!s Off~c.e. Send pews item,a t~ Room 116, Stewart Hall, 

Servlces 
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Vacancies, New Positions Filled 

TWENTY-FOUR NEW FACULTY MEMBERS BEGIN DUTIES; 
FOUR RETURN FROM LEAVE , SIX OTHERS DEPART 

Twenty-four new full-time faculty members have .been added · for the 1961-62 
school year. Some are filling new positions while others are replacing -·fanl!llty 
who will not return or are on leaves of 
faculty positions is 193, eight more than 

Dr. Albert Pike, Jr., is associate 
professor in the social sciences divis­
ion, He holds a Ph.D, degree from the 
University of Oregon and has headed the 
social sciences division at Lower Co­
lumbia Junior College, Longview, Wash., 
since 1956. He also has taught at Cen­
tral Oregon College and Oglethorpe Uni­
versity. 

Returning after a two-year absence 
is Dr. Lars Peterson, associate profes­
sor of psychology, He holds an Ed.D. 
degree from the University of Nebraska 
and has been on the Cornell University 
faculty since 1959. 

Jack White · is new assistant to the 
president {see page 1). 

New assistant professor of German is 
Dr. Gerald Mertens, formerly chairman 
of the foreign languages department at 
Knoxville College, William Conner, who 
has been on the Huron College faculty, 
is assistant professor of Spanish and 
French .• 

Charles Howard, Jr., is technical 
director for the College Theatre and 
instructor in the languages and litera­
ture division. Other instructors in 
that division are· James Pitz~r, Robert 
Pierle, Jr ~ , Walter Peik and Norman Pot­
ter. Pitzer has taught in Colorado and 
Idaho high schools and at Westminster 
College in Salt Lake City. 

absence. The total nwnber of full-time 
last year. 

Other new instructors and their di­
visions are: Albert Barbee and Wil­
liam Rosselit, mathematics and science; 
Edward Esbeck, business, and John Ad­
~. social sciences. Ronald Hasel­
huhn and John Robson are librarians. 

Three off-campus student teaching 
supervisors have been added to the 
staff. They are John Houtz, who has 
taught at Chatfield and Brainerd high 
schools; Lowell Mortrude, who has been 
principal at Hoffman High School, and 
David Strange, who has taught in Cali­
fornia and Minnesota elementary sch­
ools. He also has been a student 
teaching supervisor at the University 
of Minnesota. 

Gerald Korte is supervising art in­
struction at Campus Laboratory School. 
He has taught at Melrose, Cloquet and 
Ely and for the past two years has 
been adult education director for Ely 
Junior College. New music supervisor 
at the laboratory school is Richard 
Tessendorf, who has taught music at 
schools in North Dakota, Minnesota and 
Wisconsin. 

New classroom teachers in the lab­
oratory school are Mrs. Patricia Mar­
low, third grade; Richard Hanson, fifth 
grade, and Miss Mary Russell, sixth 
grade. 

(Continued on Page 3) 
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NEW FACULTY MEMBERS 
(Continued from Page 2) 

Three part-time instructors last 
year are now teaching on a full-time 
basis. They are Mrs. Florence Stennes, 
mathematics and science; Mrs. Alma Bar­
gabus, social sciences, and Mrs. Marion 
Michael, languages and literature. 

Part-time faculty members this fa1i 
are Roland Fischer, Keith Rauch and 
Dave Christiansen, program advisers; · 
Mrs. Toyoko Kaumeheiwa and Mrs. Alice 
Wick, business; Miss Verna Maki and Da­
vid Lesar, cerebral palsy center; Mrs. ­
Lorraine Perkins, languages and litera­
ture; John Lieske, library; Mrs. Ruth 
Nelson, social sciences; Zane Stein, 
industrial arts; Mrs. Gladys Nelson, 
mathematics and science, and Richard 
Busch, television course. 

Returning from leave are Mlss Mary 
Barrett, assistant professor of art; 
Robert Benson, assistant professor of 
business; Dr. Robert Hanson, associate 
professor of chemistry; Miss Eva McKee, 
assistant professor of physical educa~ 
tion, and Miss Audra Whitford, assis­
tant professor of business. 

Faculty members on leave are Charles 
Bruton, instructor in biology; Roderick 
Forsgren, instructor in business; Jack 
Jones, instructor in education; Alfred 
Lease, instructor in industrial arts; 
Harry Olson, instructor in business, 
and Philip Tideman, assistant professor 
of geography (fall quarter only). 

SUMMER THEATRE ATTRACTS 10,400 

Theatre L'Homme Dieu, the college's 
summer theatre near Alexandria, attrac­
ted more than 10,400 admissions from 43 
states during its first season. 

ELEVEN FACULTY PROMOTIONS 
BECOME EFFECTIVE MONDAY 

Promotions for 11 faculty meabers 
become effective Monday, Sept. 18, by 
action of the State College Board. 

Advanced from associate to full pro­
fessor are Dr. Max Partch, biology; Dr. 
Paul Ingwell, psychology, and Dr. Ar­
thur Housman, speech. 

Promoted from assistant to associate 
professor are Dr. Roger Barrett, music; 
Dr. Donald Dedmon, speech; Dr. James 
Grunerud, education; Dr. Robert Hanson, 
chemistry; Dr. Richard Nash, psychol­
ogy, and A. Donald Beattie, business. 

Mary Barrett, art, and Robert Benson. 
business, have been elevated from in­
structor to assistant professor. 

DR. SAHLSTROM NAMED FULL-TIME 
DIRECTOR OF SPECIAL SERVICES 

Dr. Stanley Sahlstrom has been pro­
moted to the full-time position of dir­
ector of the bureau of special services, 
In previous years, he served both as 
special services director and adminis­
trative assistant to the president. 

Under the new arrangement, Dr. Sahl­
strom is responsible for the adminis­
tration of such non-academic areas as 
liaison with high schools, non-credit 
programs in adult education, supply.ing 
speakers for public gatherings and pro­
viding tours for campus visitors. 

TWO NETWORK COURSES 

St. Cloud State College will offer 
credit for two network television cour­
ses during 1961-62, ''The New Biology" 
(CBS) and "American Government" (NBC). 
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Civil Service Notes: 

NEW OFFICE FOR MRS. PAULSON 

Mrs. Jewell Paulson, secretary to 
the president, will be installed as 
corresponding secretary of the Minne­
sota Association of Educational Secre­
taries Sept. 30 at Bemidji~ Some 300 
secretaries are members of the state 
organization, which is affiliated with 
the National Association of Educational 
Secretaries. 

ASSOCIATION MEETS OCT. 12 

A nominating committee will be named 
at the fall meeting of the Civil Ser­
vice Employees Association Oct. 12, ac­
cording to Mrs. Jewell Paulson, presi­
dent. The ~eeting is scheduled for 
7:30 p.m. in Stewart Hall (room to be 
announced) • 

EMPIDYEES, FAMILIES ATI'END PICNIC 

Members of the Civil Service Employ­
ees Association and their families at­
tended a picnic July 10 at Wilson Park. 
Mrs. Bernice Olson and Mrs. Esther Kel­
ler were in charge of arrangements. 

SECRETARIES TOUR CAMPUS 

Campus tours for civil service sec­
retaries were conducted Sept. 6 by Bow­
ard Walton, director of physical re­
sources. The tours concluded with a 
coffee break. 

OFFICES TO REMAIN OPEN OCT. 19-20 

Although classes will be dismissed 
during the Central Minnesota Education 
Association meeting Oct. 19-20, offices 
will remain open as usual, according to 
Milton Balgaard, business manager. 

SECRETARIES, ENGINEER 
ADDED TO COLLEGE STAFF 

Three civil service employees have 
been added to the college staff since 
May, according to the business office. 

New clerk-~tenos are Miss Marilee 
Barrette, academic dean's office, and 
Miss Patricia McGaffey, office of as­
sociate dean for teacher education. 
Leander Butkowski has been employed as 
stationary engineer. 

Mrs. Hazel Szafranski, clerk-steno 
I, has been transferred to the presi­
dent's office and Mrs~ Lavonne Oravetz 
is filling in as switchboard operator 
in the absence of Mrs. RoseMary Stef­
fans. 

TEN FACULTY HELP CONDUCT 
SUMMER SCIENCE INSTITUTES 

Ten St. Cloud faculty members helped 
conduct two National Science Foundation 
institutes at the college this summer. 

Dr. Philip Youngner, physics depart­
ment chairman, directed an institute 
for 45 outstanding high school juniors 
from seven states June 12-July 7. Also 
on the staff were Willis Wood, who sup­
ervised recreation, and Ronald Korsak. 

Dr. Harold Hopkins, biology depart­
ment chairman, directed an institute 
for 61 high school science teachers 
July 24-Aug. 25. Full-time staff mem­
bers were Dr. John Laakso, Dr. Merle 
Michaelson and Dr. Youngner. Part-ti~e 
staff members were Dr. Max Partch, Dr. 
John Erickson, Dr • Robert Hanson and 
Donald Trwnmel. 

Guest lecturers also participated. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr. Arthur Nelson, chairman of the 
Mathematics and Science Division, at­
tended a meeting of the American Chemi­
cal Society Sept. 3-8 in Chicago. Dr. 
Nelson is new president-elect of the 
College Chemistry Teachers Section of 
the Minnesota Academy of Science ••• 
Academic Dean Charles Balcer has been 
appointed an area public relations rep­
resentative and a member of the commit­
tee on classroom design for the Nation­
al Council of Teachers of English••• 
Dr. Arnold Zaeske, associate professor 
of education. described current trends 
in the teaching of reading at preschool 
workshops Aug. 30-Sept. 1 at Westbrook, 
Thief River Falls and Frost ••• Presi­
dent George F. Budd spoke at summer 
commencement exercises Aug. 25 at Moor­
head State College ••• Dr. James Harris, 
chairman of the Social Sciences Divis­
ion, has been elected vice-president of 
the Inter-Faculty Pbl&clea Committee of 
the Inter-Faculty Organization. Dr. 
Lyle Ball, professor of business, was 
named secretary ••• Dr. Harry Goehring, 
associate professor of science educa­
tion, has been reappointed editor of 
the Minnesota Journal of Science, a 
quarterly publication for science and 
mathematics teachers. in the state ••• 
Miss Eva Cook, supervising teacher of 
the special education class for cere­
bral palsied children at the Campus 
Laboratory School, has been elected to 
the executive committee of the Minne­
sota Council of Exceptional Children. 
She will serve a three-year term ••• 
Miss Marjorie Biegler, physical educa­
tion instructor, has been elected vice­
president of the Minnesota Association 
for Health, Physical Education and Rec­
reation for the 1961-62 school year. 
She also is chairman of the associ­
ation's recrea t ·iOJ;i·. di v~.si.~n. 

.. _ .... .. 

PUBLICATIONS 

Two geography professors, Dr. Robert 
Brown and Philip Tideman, have pub­
lished a comprehensive Minnesota atlas 
which is the first of its kind for any 
state. Called ''Atlas of Minnesota Oc­
cupancy,., the 159-page book represents 
five years of preparation. Although 
designed primarily for colle~e stu­
dents, the atlas contains several new 
maps useful to business and government 
planners ••• July 1 was the publication 
date for ·~usic Resource Guide for Pri­
mary Grades," a new book by Dr. Lorene 
Marvel, professor of music. The book 
includes information about thousands of 
songs, records and fllms, all tested by 
teachers for use in the classroom. It 
is to be used by elementary classroom 
teachers, music consultants, music edu­
cators and school administrators ••• 
''You Have a Stake in NCATE," an article 
describing the National Council for Ac­
creditation of Teacher Education by 
President George F. Budd, appears 1n 
the September issue of the Minnesota 
Journal of Education .•• A commentary 
on word transformation by Dr. Robert 
Coard, assistant professor of English, 
appeared in the "Miscellany" section of 
the May issue of American Speech, a 
quarterly of linguistic usage l>ublished 
by Columbia University Press. Dr, 
Coard is a member of a committee of 
readers which contribute reports for 

·the journal's ''Bibliography11 section. 

TWENTY OFF-CAMPUS COURSES SCHEDULED 

St. Cloud State College will conduct 
20 evening courses at eight collegiate 
centers during the fall quarter. New 
centers are at Cambridge, Litchfield 
and North St. Paul~ Others are at Mon­
tevideo. Alexandria, Anoka, Brainerd 
and Willmar • 
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SIX YJRE TV INSTRUCTORS NAMED 
FOR "CURRENI' CONCEPI'S" SERIES 

Six more television courses will be 
offered by the college during 1961-·63 
as a continuation of its series on 
"Current Concepts for the Classroom." 

The courses will be televised from 7 
to 8 p.m. on Mondays over KTCA, Channel 
2, St. Paul. 

Instructors and their subjects will 
be: William Donnelly, mass media, h.pt. 
25-Dec. 11, 1961; Charles Crane, art 
appreciation, Jan. 8-March 19, 1962; 
Dr. Paul Ingwell, educational measure­
ment, March 26-June 4, 1962; William 
Nunn, social studies, Sept. 24-Dec. 10, 
1962; Dr. A. F. Brainard, physical edu­
cation, Jan. 7-March 11, 1963, and Dr. 
Harold Hopkins, conservation, March 25-

June 3, 1963. 

PHI DELTA KAPPA SPEAKERS 

Three faculty members were speakers 
at meetings of the Epsilon Theta chap­
ter of Phi Delta Kappa this summer at 
the college. The organization is a pre>­
fessional fraternity for men in educa­
tion. Speakers and their subjects were: 
Eugene Perkins, machine tea~hing, June 
21; Dr. Harold Hopkins, National Sc­
ience Foundation institutes, July 12, 
and Dr. Lewis Smith, the "Great Issues" 
program, Aug. 2. 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE 

Now is the time for interested fac­
ulty to apply for Fulbright scholar­
ships for 1962-63, reminds John Weis­
mann, cba1r•an of t~e ~lar~ and 

~ ; . . . 

assistantships committee. For details 
on what is available, $ee Weismann at 
Room 108, Stewart Hall. 

FACULTY ~ERSONALS 

New president of the Minnesota Music 
Teachers Association is Robert Laudon, 
assistant professor of music. Some 300 
private and college teachers of vocal 
and instrumental music are members of 
the organization ••• Gerald Ferguson, 
housing director, attended a conference 
of the Association of College and Uni­
versity Housing Officers July 31-Aug. 3 
at Columbia University ••• George Erick­
son, instructor· in education, attended 
a conference sponsored by the Audio­
Visual Coordinators Association of Min­
nesota July 14-16 near Hibbing ••• Dr. 
Hugh Barker, professor of biology, is 
teaching an in-service course in gen­
eral physiology this fall for high 
school science teachers who live within 
commuting distance of St. Cloud. The 
program is financed by the National 
Science Foundation •• , _ Dr. Donald Ded­
mon, associate professor of speech, has 
been appointed to the committee on 
alumni affairs of Tau Kappa Alpha, na­
tional honorary forensics association. 
Dedmon also has been named ·Minnesota 
reporter for the Central States Speech 
Journal, publication of the Central 
States Speech Association ••• Ray Row­
land, director of information services, 
attended a meeting of the Association 
for Education in Journalism Aug. 27-31 
at the University of Michigan... Dr. 
Albert Luker, professor of education 
and psychology, attended a meeting of 
the American Psychological Association 
Sept. 2-4 in New York City ••• Dr. Perry 
Rawland, associate professor of indus­
trial arts, spoke on mutual fund in­
vestments July 12 at a meeting of Delta 
Pi Epsilon, graduate business education 
fraternity, at the University of Minne­
sota. 

MewiJ"fO~' 'JiewalOt'ter? Call Ext. 220. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Eight faculty members participated 
in Radio Station WJON' s ''College In­
quiry" program this swnmer. They were 
Dr. Algalee Meinz, Dr. John Laakso, Dr. 
Hugh Barker, Dr. George Serdula, Eugene 
Perkins, Alfred Lease, Dr. Merle Micha­
elson and Dr. Frances Bleick.9. A bio­
graphical sketch of Harvey Waugh, music 
department chairman, appears in the 
current edition of "Who~s Who of Ameri­
can Choral Directors" published by the 
National Music Journal ••• Stanley Sahl­
strom, director of special services, 
has been elected vice-chairman of the 
Minnesota Citizens Committee on Public 
Education. He also was appointed to 
the National Education Association's 
state committee on rural education ••• 
William Donnelly, assistant professor 
of English and journalism, has been 
chosen to judge Minnesota contestants 
in an annual achievement awards compe­
tition next year sponsored by the ~a­
tional Council of Teachers of English •• 
Dr. Lorene ·Marvel, professor of music, 
conducted a preschool workshop in ele­
mentary music for 350 classroom teach­
ers and music consultants Aug. 30 at 
Anoka. She also conducted demonstra­
tions Aug. 21 during a music clinic 
sponsored by Schmitt Music Company of 
Minneapolis. 

DR. MORSE ELECTED TO SENATE 

Dr, Marjorie Morse, professor of 
history, has been elected to the facul­
ty senate for a three-year term. Sen­
ate members 7&elected for tbree-year 
terms are Dr. H. A. Clugston, Dr. Mar­
vin Thompson, Dr. Harold Lleber»an and 
Dr. M! E. Van Nostrand. The senate is 
the faculty's official policy making 
and advisory body. 

FRESHMAN EVENING COURSES 

St. Cloud will conduct four on-
campus freshman level evening 
for the first time this fall. 

courses 
Required 

for any degree offered by the coll~ge, 
the courses are designed for adults in 
the St. Cloud area who work during the 
day and are interested in earning col­
lege credits at night. The college 
also will offer 17 other on-campus ev­
ening courses during the fall quarter. 

COUNCIL, COMMITTEE POSTS FILLED 

Dr. H. A. Clugston and George Erick­
son were elected to the faculty council 
for three-year terms at the close of 
the school year in June. Chosen for 
committee positions, all for three-year 
terms, were Dr. Harold Hopkins and Har­
old Krueger, curriculum; Miss Eloise 
Courter, student publications, and Dr. 
Paul Ingwell, intercollegiate athletics. 

SUMMER ENROLLMENT HITS NEW HIGH 

Summer enrollment at the college 
broke all previous summer enrollment 
records, according to the registrar's 
office. First session enrollment was 
1726, or 256 students more than· 1960. 
A total of 1285 students were enrolled 
during the second session compa~d •1 th 
1162 in 1960. 

McDONALD NAMED REGISTRAR 

New registrar for the college is 
Brendan McDonald, who succeeded Dr. 
Truman Pouncey. Dr. Pouncey resigned 
to become dean of admissions and rec­
ords at the University of Tennessee. 
McDonald has been assistant registrar 
since 1956. Richard Christenson was 
appointed assistant registrar. 
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Campus Development Continues 
NEW BUILDINGS START 
GOING UP THIS FALL 

Several major construction projects 
will be completed or started on the 
campus durins 1961-62 as the college 
continues a long-range development pro­
gram. 

Ready for use before the end of the 
rear will be a $283,413 physical educa­
tion and industrial arts addition to 
~ampus Laboratory School. The project 
~lso includes improving and fencing the 
playground area. 

A new steam generating unit will be 
~sed to heat college buildings this 
~ear. It is hous.ed in a $71,490 addi­
~ion doubling the size of the heating 
plant, An extension of the campus elec­
trical "loop" will be completed by the 
~nd of September. 

Construction on a $950,000 Industry 
and Arts Building will begin shortly 
after bids are opened and contracts 
awarded next month. It will be erected 
west of the Mathematics and Science 
~uilding on a block cleared of houses 
this sununer. 

Bids will be opened Sept. 27 on, a 
~00-bed residence hall and commons to 
be built west of Mitchell Ball. Com­
pletion is scheduled by next fall. A 
~entral food service building will be 
erected in the same area before the end 
of 1962. 

Completed this summer were a langu­
age laboratory in Riverview Building, 
remodeling projects in Lawrence and old 
Shoemaker halls and office remodeling 
in Stewart Hall. Also added were new 
sidewalks and numerous trees and shrub~ 

FACULTY, STAFF CARS 
NEED PARKING DECALS 

Bumper decals issued to faculty last 
year will serve as "admission tickets" 
to faculty parking lots again this year, 
according to Howard Walton, director of 
resources. 

New faculty and those who have tra­
ded cars should apply for decals at Wil­
ton's office, Room 9, Stewart Hall. 

Different decals will be issued to 
civil service employees Friday, Sept. 
15, at Walton's office. 

Faculty parking lots are the same as 
last year: east of Lawrence and Stew­
art halls and Building B, old library 
site, and east and south of Eastman 
Ball. A few spaces ·On tbe · old libra~y 
site are reserved for vliti to~s. · Staf~ 
meab~re may park on the Stewa~t . and 

East.aan balls · east lots. Parking 't ·s 
not perJili tted on the north side ot Ste~~ 
art . Hall, 

THREE RECEIVE Ph.D. DEGREES 

Three faculty members received Ph.D. 
degrees at the State University of Iowa 
this summer. They were . Roger Barrett, 
Robert Hanson and Donald Dedmon. Miss 
Mary Barrett received an M.F.A. degree 
from Cranbrook Academy of Art. 

STEWART HALL OFFICE CHANGES 

Office Fo.-llle~ Lota't1on New Location 

Academic Dean 107 
Associate Dean, 
Teacher Education--
Music 127 
Psychology 112 

112 

107 
134 
317 



"CHRISTMAS IN MINNESOTA" 
IS FACULTY SOCIAL THEME 

Vol. 2 

"Christmas in Minnesota" is the 
theme for this year's Yuletide social 
sponsored by the Faculty Association. 
Serving of a Scandanavian smorgasbord 
is scheduled for 5 to 7 p.m. Sunday, 
Dec. 10, in Mitchell Hall Snack Bar, 

All members of the Association, thejr 
husbands and wives, retired faculty and 
special guests have been invited, 

General chairman is Miss Marina Ax­
een, reference librarian, Committee 
members are Miss Frances Neale, Mrs, 
Mildred Jones, Mrs, Renae Lars~n, Dr. 
David Jelden, Dr. James Grunerud and 
Russell Arndts. 

TEN EVENTS SCHEDULED­
FOR FINE ARTS FESTIVAL 

Ten events in music, art and drama 
will be presented during St. Cloud 
State College's second annual Fine Arts 
Festival Feb. 22-March 7. 

The program will include an art ex­
hibit, faculty art show, College The­
atre production, the Don Shirley Trio, 
Macalester College Choral Readers, a 
foreign film, Kay Griffel, Hal Holbrook 
and concerts by the Concert Band and 
Concert Choir. 

Brochures will be distributed to 
students and faculty early in Februar.y. 
Members of the planning committee are 
Mrs. Mildred Jones, Dr, Algalee Adams, 
Harvey Waugh, Dr. Arthur Housman, Dr. 
Marvin Thompson and Ray Rowland, 

l . ,. .• 

December, 1961 

TWO PERFORMANCES SET 
FOR CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

No. 4 

Six vocal and instrumental greups 
will perform at the college's annual 
Christmas Concert Sunday, Dec. 10, 

The progr~ will be presented twice 
at 3:30 and 8 p.m. -- in Stewart 

Hall Auditorium. Except for special 
guests, no seat·s will be reserved, 

Directors will 'be Harvey Waugh, or­
chestra, concert choir and varsity 
choir; Dr. Roger Barrett, concert band; 
Miss MYrl Carlsen, Cecilians, and Har­
old Krueger, brass choir. 

Waugh will direct the audience in 
traditional Christmas carols during 
stage changes. 

STATE LEGISLATORS INVITED 
TO VISIT CAMPUS JAN. 12 

Every state legislator in Minnesota 
has been invited to visit the college 
on "Legislators' Day" Jan. 12. 

The program will include a bus tour 
of the campus, a talk by President 
George F. Budd, a dinner sponsored by 
the St. Cloud Chamber of Commerce and a 
St, Cloud-Michigan Tech basketball ~~ 

CALENDAR ANNOUNCES COMING EVENTS 

A new "coming events" calendar has 
been installed in the first floor cor­
ridor of Stewart Hall near the Presi­
dent's Office. Faculty members with 
events to announce should notify Mrs, 
Hazel Szaf~anski, Room 119. 
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DANFORTH FUNDS AVAILABLE 
FOR FACULTY SUMMER STUDY 

Funds are available for 1962 summer 
study by St. Cloud State College fac­
ulty members, reminds . Academic Dean 
Charles Balcer. 

The Danforth Foundation last year 
selected St, Cloud as one of 20 teacher 
education institutions to receive 
$10,000 for faculty summer study grants 
over a three-year period. 

Those interested in obtaining a 
grant must submit a detailed proposal 
to Dean Balcer by Jan. 15. The grants 
may be used for either pre-doctoral or 
post-doctoral study in humanities and 
the liberal arts, particularly in areas 
which are outside the faculty member's 
own specialization. 

Proposals will be considered and 
grants awarded by a committee composed 
of Dean Balcer, President George F. 
Budd, Associate Dean Irvamae Applegate 
and Dr. Robert Wick, chairman of the 
Faculty Senate. 

FACULTY PERSONALS 

Harvey Waugh, music department 
chairman, has been appointed Minnesota 
state chairman for the American Choral 
Directors Association.,. Dr~ Arthur 
Housman, College Theatre director, was 
chairman of a panel on "Developing a 
Contest Attitude" during a convention 
of the North Central Theatre Associ­
ation Nov. 11 in Mankato. R. Keith Mi­
chael, assistant professor of speech, 
also attended.... Dr. Harry Goehring, 
associate professor of science educa­
tion, spoke on nesting habits of wood 
ducks at a meeting of the Minnesota Or­
nithologists Union Dec. 2 at the Uni­
versity of Minnesota. Dr. Max Partch, 
professor of biology, also attended. 
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NEW GENERAL EDUCATION CURRICULUM 
INCLUDES SENIOR "CAPSTONE" COURSE 

Seniors will take a "capstone" 
course assimilating ideas expressed in 
various courses during their four col­
lege years under St. Cloud State Col­
lege's new general education program 
adopted by the Faculty Senate, 

Another new requirement will be a 
four-hour philosop~ course for fresh­
men, Other mandatory courses are psy­
chology, personal hygiene and physical 
education~ 

Although the curriculum will be in­
creased from 61 to 68 quarte~ hours, 
superior students may omit most fresh­
man level courses by passing comprehen­
sive examinations. 

Under the program, which begins next 
fall, all B.S. and B.A. students will 
be required to earn 12 cvedits in hu­
manities, 4 to 12 in communication, 16 
in science-mathematics and 16 in social 
sciences. 

The revised curriculum, representing 
a year and a half of faculty study and 
discussion, does not copy that of any 
other college but is geared to meet 
specific needs~ 

POST OFFICE CHANGE COMING 

Effective Dec. 29, the college post 
office will no longer be a post office 
substation, according to Milton Bal­
gaard, business manager, Although col­
lege mailing operations will not be af­
fected by the change, stamps and money 
orders will no longer be sold at the 
post effice, nor will parcels be ac­
cepted for mailing. Plans call for the 
installation of a stamp vending machine 
in some convenient location on the cam­
pus, Balgaard said. 

FACULTY-STAFF NEWSLETTER is prepared and distributed by Information Services for 
the President's Office. Send news items to Room 116, Stewart Hall. 
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Civil Service Notes: 

EDUCATIONAL SECRETARIES MEET 

Some 25 St. Cloud State College ci­
vil service employees attended a dinner 
meeting for educational secretaries in 
the St. Cloud area Nov. 30 at the Wagon 
Wheel. Miss Barbara Belchner, student 
personnel office, and Miss Inez Kronen­
berg, academic dean's office, showed 
slides taken during an Hawaiian field 
trip they made last summer. (Miss 
Kathleen Thul, IBM room, and Miss Susie 
Leisen, registrar's office, also made 
the trip.) Miss Kronenberg also showed 
slides taken at a fall conference of 
the Minnesota Association of Educatknal 
Secretaries in Bemidji. 

TWO EMPLOYEES ADDED 

Two clerk-stenographers have been 
added to the civil service staff this 
fall, according to the business office. 
They are Mrs. Phyllis McLean, student 
teaching office, and Miss Joyce Reberg, 
psychology division, Mrs. RoseMary 
Steffens has returned as switchboard 
operator. 

CHRISTMAS PARTY IS DEC. 8 

A Christmas smorgasbord for members 
of the Civil Service Employees Associ­
ation and their wives and husbands is 
scheduled for 6:30 p.m. Friday, Dec, 8, 
at the Moose Lodge in Waite Park. Miss 
Amelia Hackert, library, and Mrs. Jo­
sephine Hanlon, business office, are 
co-chairmen. Entertainment is planned. 

ELECTION SCHEDULEP 

A new president, secretary and two 
board members will be elected at a 
meeting of the Civil Service Employees 
Association Jan. 11, according to Mrs. 
Jewell Paulson, president's office, 
presiqent. Meeting time and place will 
be announced later, 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr. Philip Youngner, pnysics depart­
ment chairman, was a member of a panel 
which evaluated proposals for National 
Science Foundation 1962 summer insti­
tutes for elementary school teachers 
Nov. 16-18 in Washington, D.C. He also 
is a member of a committee established 
by the American Association of Physics 
Teachers for upgrading the status of 
high school physics teachers ••• John 
Weismann, assistant dean of students 
and civil defense chairman for the col­
lege, has appointed three committees to 
prepare shelter and evacuation plans 
for students in the event of a nation­
wide nuclear attack... Dr. Harold Lie­
berman, associate professor of sociol­
ogy, and James Davis, assistant profes­
sor of social science, attended a meet­
ing of the Minnesota Citizenship Clear­
ing House Nov. 2-4 in Stillwater ••• Dr. 
Clair Daggett, business division chair~ 
man, visited Wisconsin State College, 
Whitewater~ Nov. 14-17 as a member of 
an accreditation team appointed by the 
National Council for Accreditation of 
Teacher Education... Dr. Gerard Mer­
tens, assistant professor of German, 
was the keynote speaker at a North Cen­
tral Regional Conference of Interna­
tional Relations Clubs Nov. 17-19 at 
the college. He also spoke at a dinner 
meeting of the Epsilon Theta chapter of 
Phi Delta Kappa Oct. 9 ••• Prints, draw­
ings and paintings by Miss Mary Bar­
rett, assistant professor of art, were 
exhibited during October and November 
at the Wesleyan Foundation at the Uni­
versity of Wisconsin. A print by Miss 
Barrett also was included in the Second 
Biennial Minne~ota Artists Exhibition 
this fall at the Minneapolis Institute 
of Arts •• ~ Dr, Robert Wick, speech de­
partment chair~n, and Dr. Donald Ded­
mon, associate professor of speech, 
were faculty ~o-chairmen for the col­
lege's 11th annual High School Speech 
Festival . Nov. 10. Students from 37 
high _sch9ols participated. 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr. Jam~s House, associate professor 
of speech, presented a paper on "Tem­
poral Silence Thresholds (}f Hearing" at 
a convention of the American Speech and 
Hearing Association Nov. 5-8 in Chi­
cago. Richard McDermett, assistant 
professor of speech, also attended ••• 
Six faculty members spoke to service 
and ~ducational groups in the St. Cloud 
area in connection with American Educa­
tion Week Nov. 5-11. They were Dr. 
Stanley Sahlstrom, Dr. Donald Dedmon, 
Dr. Irvamae Applegate, Dr. Vernon Mork, 
Jack White and William Nunn ••• Regis­
trar Brendan McDonald and Assistant 
Registrar Richard Christenson attended 
a convention of the Upper Midwest As­
s~ciaticn of Collegiate Registrars and 
Admissions Officers Oct. 22-24 at Carls­
t~n College,,, Dr. Donald Dedmon, as­
sociate professor of speech, has been 
elected chairman of the Faculty Coun­
cil, succeeding Dr. Marvin Thompson, 
associate profess~r of English, George 
Erickson, instructor in education, is 
vice-chairman,.. Dr. Ronald Riggs, 
professor of political science, was 
elected to the Minnesota Education As­
sociation delegate assembly at a CMEA 
meeting Oct. 19-20 in St, Cloud ••• Dr. 
Harr,y Goehring, associate professor of 
science education, and Dr. Rowland An­
derson, mathematics department chair­
man, were speakers at an educational 
conference sponsored by the Minnesota 
Federation of Teachers Oct~ 12-13 in 
Minneapolis ••• Dr. Max Partch, profes­
sor of biology, presented an illustra­
ted lecture on using local resources 
for teaching science and c~nservation 
during a fall meeting of the Minnesota 
Conservation Education Council Nov, 3-4 
at the college.,. Marlowe Severs~n, 
physical education instructor, spoke at 
a banquet for District 9 coaches Nov. 9 
at Marshall High School... President 
George F. Budd, Academic Dean Charles 
Balcer and Dr, Marvin Holmgren, coordi­
nator of graduate studies, attended a 
meeting of the Association of Minnesota 
Colleges Nov, 17 at Carleton College, 
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PUBLICAT!ONS 

"Research in Industrial Education, 
1956-1959," a new publication by the 
U.S, Office of Education, acknowledges 
the assistance of Dr, David Jelden, as­
sistant professor of industrial arts, 
in c~mpiling the book's summaries of 
studies ••• Academic Dean Charles Bal­
cer was co-author of an article on 
"Classrooms for Academic Subjects" in 
the October issue of the Minnesota 
Journal of Education_ •• An article on 
conservati~n educati~n by Dr. Harold 
Hopkins, biology department chairman, 
appeared in the September-October issue 
of the Conservation Volunteer •• , Dr. 
Raymond Larson, industrial arts depart­
ment chairman, explained his objections 
to a proposed merger of the American 
Vocational Association and the American 
Industrial Arts Association in the Oc­
tober issue of School Shop, a national 
magazine for industrial arts and indus­
trial education teachers... "This Is 
St. Cloud State College," a viewbook 
for high school students who plan to 
attend college, has been distributed to 
Minnesota high schools. The book was 
prepared by Ray Rowland, director of 
information services. 

COLLEGE AWARDED CERTIFICATE OF ESTEEM 

The Department of Defense has awarded 
a certificate of esteem to the college 
for its "patriotic service in providing 
entertainment to members of the armed 
forces. " The award was made in connec­
tion with a USO tour last fall in which 
members of the College Theatre, under 
the direction of Dr. Arthur Housman, 
presented the musical comedy "Wonderful 
Town" at military bases in the North­
east Command. 

ENROLLDNT PASSES 4, 500 
: 

Fall enrollment at St. Cloud State 
College surpassed 4,500 students, a 700 
increase over 1960. The total includes 
3,612 full-time, 397 part-time and some 
500 off-campus and television students. 
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NEW LANGUAGE LABORATORY 
INSTALLED AT RIVERVIEW 

Now in operation is the college's 
new language laborator.y, located on the 
ground floor ~f Riverview Building. 

The laborat~r,y is centered around an 
instrument desk equipped with five tape 
recording discs which can be channeled 
into 24 student booths, Through an in­
tercom system, the instructor can hear 
how each student pronounces words. As 
many as five languages can be taught in 
the same room and students are allowed 
to work at their own speed. 

The facilities were installed late 
this fall as a co~perative project in­
volving the foreign languages depart­
ment, audio-visual center and bureau of 
physical resources, 

CITIZENS COMMITTEE MEETS HERE 

Glenn Varner, assistant superinten­
dent of schools at St. Paul, will speak 
on "The Multiple -Diploma" at a dinner 
meeting of the Minnesota Citizens Com­
mittee on Public Education Dec, 13 in 
Stewart Hall Cafeteria. Dr. Stanley 
Sahlstrom, director of special services 
is in charge of arrangements. ' 

DINNER HONORS DR. SCHWEICKHARD 

St, Cloud State College faculty mem­
bers have been invited to a dinner hon­
oring Dr. Dean Schweickhard, state com­
missioner of education, Dec. 13 in Min­
neapolis, Reservations for the $5 din­
ner should be made at the President's 
Office by Dec, 5. 

CRANE TO TEACH TV COURSE 

Charles Crane, instructor in art, 
will conduct a television course in art 
appreciation over KTCA, Channel 2, dur­
ing the winter quarter. The program is 
a continuation of the college's series 
on "Current Concepts for the Classroan.'' 
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FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr, Lorene Marvel, professor of mu­
sic, attended a "Curriculum Crossroads" 
conference Oct. 30-Nov. 1 at Columbia 
Univ~rsity Teachers College ••• James 
Davis, assistant professor of political 
science, attended a meeting of officers 
of college international relations 
clubs in the North Central Region Sept. 
24 at Carleton College. Davis is ad­
viser for the St. Cloud club... Dr. 
Harry Goehring, associate professor of 
science education, was chairman ~f a 
session for junior and senior high 
school teachers during an Upper Midwest 
Regional Conference of the National 
Science Teachers Association Sept. 28-
30 in Minneapolis ••• New chairman of 
the Faculty Senate is Dr, Robert Wick, 
professor of speech, who succeeded Dr. 
James Harris. Dr. Harold Hopkins is 
vice-chairman ••• Robert Laudon, assis­
tant professor of music, was on the 
program at a workshop sponsored by the 
central district of the Minnesota Music 
Teachers Association Oct. 3 at Campus 
Laborator.y School. · Lauden is state 
president of the association... Presi­
dent George F. Budd attended a meeting 
of officers of the Association of State 
Colleges and Universities Oct. 2-3 at 
Keene Teachers College, Keene, N.H. He 
is a member of the organization's board 
of directors. Dr. Budd also partici­
pated in a meeting on "The Federal Gov­
ernment and Higher Education" Sept. 13-
16 at Itasca State Park sponsored by 
the University of Minnesota in coopera­
tion with the Minnesota branch of the 
American Assembly ••• Dr. Victor Loh­
mann, director of the Psychological 
Services Center, attended an annual 
meeting on the statewide testing pro­
gram sponsored by the Association of 
Minnesota Colleges Sept. 23 at the Uni­
versity of Minnesota... Dr. A. Donald 
Beattie, associate professor ef busi­
ness, attended a national conference of 
Delta Pi Epsilon, honorary graduate 
fraternity in business education, Nov, 
8-11 at Northwestern University. 



FACULTY~STAFF NEWSLETTER 

FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr. Hugh Barker, professor of bi­
ology, conducted an in-service course 
in general physiology this fall sup­
ported by the National Science Founda­
tion. Junior and senior high school 
teachers within commuting distance of 
St, Cloud were enrolled ••• Mrs. Mil­
dred Jones, assistant dean of students, 
attended a state meeting of Associated 
Women Students Nov. 3-4 at Gustavus 
Adolphus College~ She also attended a 
Region Seven conference of the Associ­
ation of College Unions Nov. 10-11 at 
St. Olaf College •• , Dr, Irvamae Apple­
gate, associate dean for teacher educa­
tion, completed her term as president 
of the Central Minnesota Education As­
sociation by presiding at a workshop 
Sept. 30 at the college and at a camren­
tion Oct. 19-20 in St. Cloud. She also 
spoke at a workshop of the MEA's north­
e~p division Sept, 23 at Red Lake, •• 
Dr, Merle Michaelson, Dr. Max Partch, 
Dn, Harry Goehring and David F. Grether 
attended a meeting of the Minnesota 
Academy of Science Sept. 23-24 at Itas­
ca State Park... Dr. Stanley Sahl­
strom, director of special services, 
spoke at a regional meeting of high 
school student councils Oct. 2 'in 
Princeton,.. Dr. Harold Hopkins, bi­
ology department chairman, was on the 
program committee for the National 
Plowing Contest Sept. 14-16 at Melrose. 
Speakers included Harold Stassen and 
Secretary of Agriculture Orville Free­
man~·· President George F. Budd, Dr. 
Irviunae Applegate and Dr.. Charles Emery 
were on the program at a Future Teach­
ers of America workshop Oct, 25 at the 
college... Eugene Perkins, assistant 
professor of psychology, spoke on "An 
App:noach to Improving Our Schools" at a 
meeting of the Dassel Teachers Associ­
ation and school board Oct. 9... Dr. 
Raymond Larson, industrial arts depart­
ment chairman, and Dr. Perry Rawland, 
associate professor of industrial arts, 
attended a Mississippi Valley Indu~ 
Arts· Conference Nov, 9-11 in Chicago. 
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COLLEGE BEGINS NEW SERVICE 
IN EDUCATIONAL TELEVISION 
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St. Cloud State College will begin a 
new educational television se~vice for 
central Minnesota next month by con­
ducting a course for credit over KCMT, 
Channel 7, Alexandria, 

Called "Science Educati!'n for the 
Classroom," the course will be offered 
from 8 to 9 a.m. on ten consecutive 
Saturdays, beginning Jan. 13, Dr. Har­
ry Goehring, associate professor of 
science education, will be the instruc­
tor. He has conducted a similar course 
over KTCA, Channel 2, St. Paul 

The course will reach an audience in 
a portion of the state not covered by 
educational television. 

THREE TV PROGRAMS PRESENTED 

St. Cloud State College faculty mem­
bers appeared on three public service 
programs over KCMT, Channel?, Alexan­
dria, during the fall quarter. Dr. 
Charles Emery, placement and alumni 
director, and Mrs. Mildred Jones, as­
sistant dean of students, were inter­
viewed on a Homecoming show Oct. 2. Dr. 
Harry Goehring, associate professor of 
science education, spoke on "Animal 
Sidelights" Nov. 20. A program on "Cre­
ative Christmas Decorations" was pre­
sented Dec~ 4 by Dr. Algalee Adams, art 
department chairman. 

FACULTY PERSONALS 

Dr. Lorene Marvel, professor of mu­
sic, conducted an elementary school mu­
sic workshop Nov. 14 at North Branch~·· 
Dr. Philip Youngner, Ben Moore, Ronald 
Korsak and Donald Trummel attended a 
meeting of the Minnesota Association of 
Physics Teachers Oct, 21 at Duluth ••• 
Robert Laudon, assistant professor of 
music, has been initiated into the Uni­
versity of Illinois chapter of Phi Kap­
pa Phi, national honor $6eiety! 
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